BEAUTIFICATION COMMISSION MINUTES

MARCH 28, 2016
Commission Members Present: Tom Sauer, Cathy Sauer, Pam Fraley, Marla Yankey, Linda Sympson, Sandra Starr and Andrea Costilow. Nancy Crossland, Alderman, and Patti Carter, Park Board liaison were also in attendance. 
Pledge of Allegiance: Members stood and recited

Minutes of Feb. 22, 2016 – Minutes read and approved  
Treasurer’s Report: Balance as of February 28, 2016 is $8,115.53.  

Committee Reports:

Planters: Cathy

· Cathy found large planters at Sam’s Club. Pam made a motion to purchase 10 each with a not to exceed price of $350.00. Cathy seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

· Cathy reported that one half of the boat at the river park is sinking into the ground. Due to winter flooding, repair is needed.   

Anti-Litter: No report

Tourism: Sandra

· Sandra reported furniture was being moved in today in the Stone Cottage (table, china cabinet, dresser, etc.). Cathy asked if there was any concern with security. Sandra will look into security possibilities.      

· Sandra commented that the time and effort put into the Harnagel Park was to no avail as all plants have been removed.  Sandra will speak to Patti.
Cemetery: No report

.
Public Relations: No report

Take Pride Home Award: Cathy

· Marla will work with Cathy on the Take Pride Home Award. 
Farmer’s Market: Dave 

· Nancy reported that relocation to the Visitor’s Center is okay with City representatives.
· Tom distributed revised copies of the Farmer’s Market guidelines. Each vendor must sign a waiver agreeing to release the City from any liability for accidents or injuries resulting from transactions at the market.   

· Tom to find out if we can prevent non farmer market vendors (those that have a peddler’s permit) from setting up on Saturday mornings during the hours of operation of the Farmer’s Market. 

· The market will open mid May. Prep work (sign repair, rock, etc.) will be accomplished prior to the opening of the market.    

Banners/Christmas Lights: No report

City Welcome Signs: Pam

· Following a brief discussion regarding the types of plants to be planted at all city signs, it was asked for Pam to have a cost and quantity available at the next meeting. 

Old Business: Tom

· Nancy reported that the requested wage increase for the caretaker was not approved. At the present time all employee increases are on hold. 

· Tom asked members if there were any recommendations for new members. 
New Business: Tom 

· Nancy presented for discussion the subject of combining the Beautification Commission with the Tourism Committee. Currently, tourism doesn’t receive any monies from the city. By combining the two an advantage would be the pooling of resources and money. Nancy recommended a small committee from each get together to determine the feasibility.  By-laws would need to be revised and re-election of officers required. Further discussion will follow.

Chamber of Commerce: Linda

· Linda reported there is a new business coming to town. Ochs Furniture will be located in the old Uffelman store in downtown.
New Projects/Ideas: No Report
Sandra made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Linda seconded. Motion carried.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 25, 2016 at 1:00 pm. 

